
 

 

 
 

 

FILE NO. : 5709.00  

 

June 20, 2019 

 

Mr. Jesse Crowder, M.Sc., P.Eng. 

Project Manager 

City of Winnipeg 

Winnipeg Transit  

421 Osborne Street  

Winnipeg MB R3L 2A2  

 

Dear Mr. Crowder:  

 

Re: Southwest Rapid Transit Corridor - Stage 2 Project - Environment Act Licence No. 3121 E 

 

This is in regard to your letter dated March 19, 2019 requesting an alteration to the drainage plan 

submitted on June 18, 2015 by the City of Winnipeg in accordance with Clause 13 of Environment Act 

Licence No. 3121 E. 

 

Manitoba Sustainable Development has confirmed that the property north of the project within 

the Parker Lands has been filled and is now at an elevation above the rapid transit corridor, therefore a 

berm to ensure project related drainage will not impact the property is no longer required. 

 

The Environmental Approvals Branch is processing this request as a minor alteration to 

Environment Act Licence No. 3121 E, pursuant to clause 14(2)(b) of The Environment Act.  It has been 

determined that the potential environmental effects from the alteration, as proposed, are insignificant and 

can be accommodated by the existing limits, terms and conditions of Environment Act Licence No. 

3121E.  In accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act, I hereby grant approval to the City of 

Winnipeg to implement the alteration, as proposed in the March 19, 2019 letter. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Elise Dagdick at 204-619-0709 or 

Elise.Dagdick@gov.mb.ca.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Cordella Friesen 

Director 

The Environment Act 

 

cc.  Elise Dagdick, Environmental Approvals Branch 

 Scott Davies, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century Street, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3H 0W4 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.manitoba.ca/sd 

http://www.manitoba.ca/sd

